University of Notre Dame Notre Dame, Indiana 46556

Office of the President

February 1, 1979

Cable Address "Bulac"

Dear Josh:

I was delighted, as a member of the Membership Committee and the Board of Trustees, to promote your nomination to membership on the Council of Foreign Relations. I have waited a couple of weeks to send you these best congratulations and if I've beat the gun, please keep my secret. However, this comes with best congratulations and the hope that you will find the CFR as exciting as I do.

Sincerely yours,

President Joshua Lederberg The Rockefeller University New York, New York

Jewy !